May 11, 1967

Mr. David Mehler 68-61 Yellowstone Blvd. Forest Hills 75, N. Y.

Dear David:

Thank you again for your kind words.

I have written a "full" book although a rather short one, entitled "The Hedge of Roses." I would like to send it to you, but it is already out of print and I hope to prepare a revised edition this summer, p.G.

If you are interested, I am the co-editor of a volume that has just appeared this morning by the name of "A Treasury of Tradition," which can be obtained from either the Hebrew Publishing Company or the Rabbinical Council of America, 84 Fifth Ave., N.Y.C.

Very fondest regards to Elaine, Jeff and Charles from Mindella and myself.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

RNL/fz